28th March 2019

Dear Parents.

It has come to our attention that some students are engaging in posting offensive messages on-line.

Unfortunately, we have had to refer this matter to the Gardaí and legal advice has been sought.

We ask that parents check their son's / daughter's online activity as a matter of real importance and urgency.

The posting of offensive matter, related to school or any member of the school community or indeed 'liking', 'following', and/or 'sharing' such material is a very serious matter and will be dealt with through our 'Code of Behaviour' in the first instance.

To clarify, please speak with your son / daughter and take the following steps:

- Where an 'anonymous' account has been set up, this should be shut down immediately
- Where your son /daughter has followed an account, they must 'un-follow' it immediately
- Where your son /daughter has liked or shared content, they must un-do this immediately

We thank you for your co-operation in this matter.

Yours sincerely,

Catherine Moynihan Principal